
BcoreCivic 
October 1, 2021 

Ashley Gatlin 
Program Director, Rapid Response 
Indiana Department of Workforce Development 
Workforce Transition Unit, SE308 
10 North Senate Avenue 
Indianapolis, IN 46204-2277 

Email: agatlin@dwd.in.gov; warn-not ice@dwd. in.gov 

RE: WARN NOTICE -Marion County Jail II, 730 E. Washington Street, Indianapolis, IN 46202 

Dear Ashley Gatlin: 

This letter will constitute notice, pursuant to the Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act 

(WARN Act) that CoreCivic will cease operations at Marion County Jail II. Consequently, CoreCivic must 

lay off its employees at that facility permanently, beginning midnight Friday, December 31, 2021. 

There are 143 employees who will be affected by CoreCivic's lay off at this facility. We have enclosed a 

list of affected positions, to include job titles and totals for each job classification . Please note that there 

are no applicable bumping rights for the employees. Employees are not represented by a union. 

The information contained in this letter is based on the best information available to CoreCivic at this 

time. For further information please contact me at 615.263.3000 or andrea.cooper@corecivic.com. 

Sincerely, 

Andrea L. Cooper 

Senior Director, Human Resources Compliance 

Enclosure: List of Affected Positions 
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